
Dear parents and carers, 
 
I would like to update you of a few changes that we have made in school this week and also reassure 
you that these have all been carefully risk assessed and are in line with the government guidelines for 
reopening schools. 
 
As many of you already know, we have now started our specialist sessions of Read Write Inc Phonics 
and guided reading for the year. In order to ensure that the children are accessing the teaching they 
need at the appropriate level (with the staff we have available), it is necessary for some children to 
work in another classroom for this 30 minute session each morning. 
 
The children are seated at a social distance from the rest of the bubble, with the children all facing the 
same way, there is no sharing of equipment. Before entering the room, and upon leaving, the neces-
sary cleaning and handwashing routines are followed. 
 
This week we have also welcomed back Mr Webb to support our delivery of PE across the school. Mr 
Webb works in 4 small schools but only visits one school per day. Mr Webb will not enter a bubble 
classroom and will meet each bubble outside in the playground for their session only, and will remain 
at a social distance from the children and other adults at all times. 
 
We have also been given permission for occasional visits from other professionals, where necessary. 
This includes our PSA, Social Care, the school nurse and our SENDCO. These visitors will be asked to 
use the outside entrances only and nobody will be permitted to enter the classrooms when the chil-
dren are in there. Any meetings with children will be socially distanced and by permission of parents 
only. 
 
There are many schools across the country and within our MAT that are having to adopt these ap-

proaches. Whilst we know it is not ideal, we are following the guidance to give ongoing support where 

needed and deliver the very best first quality teaching possible within our setting.  

If you have any questions or queries, please do not hesitate to contact the school office and we will be 

happy to discuss them. 

Thank you again for your ongoing support, 

With very best wishes, 

Caroline Jarrett 
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Parenting offer – what’s new 

in Sept 2020? 
From September 2020 we will be continuing to support parents and offer Parenting Courses through a virtual 

platform. This will replace our face to face groups to ensure we are offering a full service to parents in the 

safest way.  

Referrals will continue to be received through the Early Help Hub. 

The courses on offer will be: 

Being Passionate About Parenting 5-11 years 
Delivered over 3 sessions (1.5 hours per session) 

Being Passionate About Parenting Early Years 1-4 years 
Delivered over 3 sessions (1.5 hours per session) 

Being Passionate About Parenting with a basic introduction and awareness to 

ADHD 
Delivered over 3 sessions (1.5 hours per session) 

Being Passionate About Parenting with a basic introduction and awareness about 

the Spectrum 
Delivered over 3 sessions (1.5 hours per session) 

Being Passionate About Parenting Teenage Brain 
Delivered over 3 sessions (1.5 hours per session) 

Take 3 – supporting teenagers 
Delivered over 5 session (2 hours per session) 

 

For further information please contact the early help Hub on 01872 322277 or                                                 

earlyhelphub@cornwall.gov.uk 

For useful parenting information (search understanding feelings and emotions) and Parenting Podcasts 

please access the family Information Service website - 

www.supportincornwall.org.uk 
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